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Abstract 
The major articulatory parameters for sign production are the articulator 
(one or two hands), place of articulation (neutral space, body locations, or 
the non-dominant, passive hand) and the articulation (movement in the 
sign). 

In this paper, focus is placed on the relationship and interaction between 
articulator and place of articulation in Swedish sign language (SSL), in 
particular for two-handed signs with the passive hand as place of 
articulation. 

In discussions regarding markedness and handshape in sign language, it 
is generally accepted, at least for American Sign Language, that the shape 
of the passive hand is restricted to be one of a small set of unmarked 
handshapes (highly frequent in the language, acquired early in child 
language acquisition, present in all other sign languages, having a high 
perceptual salience). Recent dependency based phonological models of sign 
language maintains this claim. In the present study a relatively large set of 
Swedish signs is analysed, to see if the claim holds true for SSL. 

The distribution of articulator handshapes over place of articulation was 
calculated for 2826 Swedish signs. The data shows that there is a small set 
of preferred handshapes for the articulator, no matter where the sign is 
produced. The data also shows that there are preferred places of 
articulation that are insensitive to the shape of the articulator. 

Finally, it can be seen that in two-handed signs with the passive hand as 
place of articulation, the passive hand has a choice of 17 shapes, some of 
these fairly complex and low in frequency. Thus, it is not possible to say 
that there is a small set of unmarked shapes in SSL for the passive hand to 
choose from. However, there seems to be a mutual restriction on the passive 
and active articulator, making a formalisation possible that can predict, or 
at least reduce, the choice of shapes for one hand given the other in a sign. 




